BOISE RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB, INC.

c/o 675 W. Sunwood Ct. Kuna, ID 83634 www.boiseriflepistolclub.org

September 21, 2024

Dear Current, Past, or Prospective Club Member:

ANNUAL CLUB DUES ARE DUE AND PAYABLE FOR THE 2024-2025 SEASON AS OF OCTOBER 1. The annual Club dues are \$30.00 (down from \$35.00!) and may be paid: by mailing your check payable to BR&PC to the address shown above, at the annual meeting, to any Range Officer during open shooting (please make sure to write it on the sign in sheet), or when you sign up for the Thursday evening Pistol League. We accept cash and checks only. PLEASE LET US KNOW OF ANY CHANGE OF: ADDRESS, EMAIL ADDRESS, AND/OR PHONE NUMBER.

The Club will be open on Tuesday and Friday evenings for open pistol shooting beginning Tuesday, October 1, 2024, until Tuesday, April 29, 2025. The hours of operation will be 6:30 PM to 9:30 PM. If there are no shooters at 8:00 PM, the range will shut down for the evening. If you will arrive after 8:00 PM, please call the Club at 208-344-1051 to ensure that it will be open. We are also open on Tuesday mornings from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM for open pistol shooting for the normal session fees. The Club's reload policy is no more than 850 fps and it will be strictly enforced.

Ammunition that is purchased at the Club MUST be shot at the Club.

The session fees per person for open pistol shooting are: \$3.00 per session for Club members

\$5.00 per session for League members \$7.00 per session for non-members

A League member who is shooting a makeup <u>must</u> shoot their makeup first and does not have to pay the session fee. <u>If they stay to shoot after their makeup is completed, they must pay the appropriate Cub member \$3.00 or League member \$5.00 session fee.</u>

The **annual meeting** will be held on **Thursday**, **October 3**, **2024**, **at 7:00 PM at the Club**. This is your Club. If you have any questions or suggestions about the way we currently operate, the annual meeting is your opportunity to be heard. We need Range Officers to open/man/close the Club during open pistol shooting nights. Please reach out to John McGrath at 208-371-1243 for more information or to volunteer.

If you would like information on the scheduled monthly NRA sanctioned 2700 shoots and the 50 ft. 900 .22 caliber shoots, please contact Bill McLouth at 208-409-6498 or visit our website (listed above).

If you have never participated in League and would like more information, please give me a call, or visit our website.

On behalf of the Executive Committee, I hope you have a fun and safe year of shooting.

Cordially,

Mary Perhac Secretary/Treasurer 208-631-0596

P.S. - WE NEED AND APPRECIATE YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT! PLEASE TELL YOUR FRIENDS ABOUT US!